WWNEPSSA

Tracy Deeter – President

Christy Cooper – Vice President

Tauni Butterfield – Secretary & Treasurer

Bob Marvel – Webmaster

May 9, 2012
Dear Athletic Directors and Coaches,

The purpose of this note is to simply touch base and remind everyone of a few items (some new) before summer.
1. League Website: http://www.wwnepssa.net/
· The WWNEPSSA website will be our main venue for communication throughout the season.   As we approach next fall, please check the WWNEPSSA website for the most current information.  Of course, if you have any questions at any point, please feel free to contact me whenever.
· To hopefully avoid any confusion, passwords for team managers/coaches will remain the same for the 2012 season.
2. September Meeting
· Next season’s initial WWNEPSSA meeting will be held after the fall NEPSWSA (NEPSAC) meeting.  The meetings will take place on Sunday, September 9, 2012 at 10am at Worcester Academy.  In order to increase our attendance at the NEPSAC meeting, we decided to hold our meeting immediately following the NEPSAC meeting.  Head coaches should plan to attend both of these meetings.
· For the upcoming season, the “fines system” that was created will definitely be in effect.  Last year, there were a few schools that failed to attend both of our meetings (Canterbury, Rye, and School of the Holy Child) and a few others that missed one of our two meetings.  Moving forward, any school that fails to attend either meeting (in September and November) and doesn’t inform one of the officers prior to the meeting will be fined $50.00.

3. League Registration Form
· Please register for the 2012 season by filling out the registration form on the WWNEPSSA website.  Even if nothing has changed from last year, it is still important that all coaches or AD’s register for the 2012 season.  By filling out this form, it will help us confirm that all of our records are up-to-date so that hopefully everyone receives proper communication throughout the 2012 season.

· The league registration form can be found on http://www.wwnepssa.net/.  To access the form, under the "Team" tab, click on the "Registration and Dues" tab.
4. WWNEPSSA Dues

· WWNEPSSA dues are now $50.   Checks should be made out to WWNEPSSA and sent to Tauni Butterfield.  Please pay dues on or before September 15th.  



Tauni Butterfield



Greens Farms Academy

PO Box 998
35 Beachside Avenue



Greens Farms, CT 06838

· If you need an invoice, click on the link "Printable Invoice" from the League Registration Form that was mentioned in above.

5. NEPSWSA Dues

· Matt Butcher of Brewster Academy is responsible for collecting these dues (Last year the dues were $35).  Please make checks payable to NEPSWSA (New England Prep School Women’s Soccer Association) and send it to the following address:
· Matt Butcher, NEPSWSA Treasurer
Brewster Academy

80 Academy Drive

Wolfeboro, NH 03894

6. Other Organizations to Join 

· We strongly encourage all WWNEPSSA coaches to become a member of the CGSCA (www.cgsca.org) or the NSCAA (www.nscaa.com).  You must be a member of one of these organizations in order to nominate players for All-State, All-New England, All-American, or the Senior Bowl. 

· CT coaches, please join the NSCAA through the CGSCA.  You will get a discounted rate by joining through the CGSCA.  The state will also get more representation for All-New England and All-American as a result.  In addition, it will eliminate some of the confusion of previous seasons by simplifying the record keeping at the national office.

7. Master Schedule & Reporting of Scores

· Once your schedule is finalized, each school (coach or AD) needs to enter their home games and any non-league games into the master schedule on the website: http://www.wwnepssa.net/.  Please enter your games prior to the start of the season.
· Please note – any time that you enter a non-league game, you need to change the “category” setting from “game” to “non-league.”  This is very important, as games that are non-league do not count in the WWNEPSSA ranking system.
· After the season is under way, it is important that coaches enter results of games as soon as possible.  Scores should be reported on the day of the game or the first thing the next morning.  If you have trouble with the reporting of scores or any aspect of the website, please contact Bob Marvel (r.marvel@comcast.net) or Tracy Deeter (deeter.t@k-o.org).  
· The procedure for entering results when you play a team twice is as follows:  The first game played is the only game that counts in the WWNEPSSA standings.  Thus, the second time you play a team, it should be scheduled and recorded as a “non-league” game.  If games are added after the season has started (including any pre-established post-season tournament games), they should be counted and recorded as “non-league” games. 
8. WWNEPSSA Rankings

· WWNEPSSA will use the McLaughlin Index to determine rankings for the four classes.  Rankings and league results are posted on the website and updated whenever new scores are reported.  Below is an explanation of how the McLaughlin Index works.

McLaughlin Index - (Wins x 2 + Ties) / (Games x 2) 

Note:  Rank is computed by McLaughlin's Index then PTS Str.  Games where no score has been entered are not counted.
9. All- WWNEPSSA Selections

· At the conclusion of each league game, each coach should select a player from the opposing team as his or her “Player of the Game.”  Each coach is responsible for keeping track of such selections and submitting his or her All-WWNEPSSA nominations via http://www.wwnepssa.net/ by Monday, November 5, 2012.  To access the form, under the “Team” tab, click on the “All-Star Selection Form” tab.  

· Each team will receive two selections for All-WWNEPSSA.  The top two teams in each class (according to the rankings on November 5th) will receive a third selection.   If names are submitted after the November 5th deadline, there is no guarantee that the players’ names will be included in the rosters given to college coaches. 

· The All-League games will take place at Westminster School on Sunday, November 11, 2012, at 1pm.  Prior to the game, there will be a coaches meeting at 11am in the room next to the trainer’s room (in the same building as the hockey rink).   
10. Player Cautions – The following is a reminder of the rules that apply to cautions in the WWNEPSSA League:

· One Red Card (or two yellow cards) shown during a game will result in that player leaving the game and not being able to return.  In addition, that player will not be allowed to play in the next scheduled game.

· Three Yellow Cards shown during the course of a season will result in that player not being allowed to play in the next scheduled game.

· Five Yellow Cards shown during the course of a season will result in that player not being allowed to play in the post-season games.

· Reporting – Any yellow or red cards shown during a game must be reported to the WWNEPSSA League directors (President & Vice President) as listed above.

· Coaches cautioned with a yellow card may remain at the competition site.  Coaches cautioned with two yellow cards or one red card must leave the competition site and will have a one game suspension.

11. Concerns Over the Quality of Refs and Coaches’ Behavior 

· At our end of the season meeting, the quality of refs in our league was discussed at great length.  A three official system was presented to the AD’s, but it was not approved.  Moving forward, each coach should try to encourage his or her AD to schedule three officials for at least a few games per season.  
· Coaches also should remember what coaching in this league is all about – We are role models for the girls and shouldn’t be “working” the refs!
12. Rosters Presented to the Opposing Team
· Before each game, coaches should exchange rosters with the opposing coach.  The roster should include each player’s name, jersey number, graduation year, and position.  
· Each coach should also indicate on the roster (by circling the names) those players who will be starting for that game.  
